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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Benny Barnes, Ken Blustajn, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Bruce King, Darlene Poe, Chad Wehrmeister  

ABSENT:


I.  Sustainability Committee’s Action Plan
Jim Duvall presented this agenda item.  The Sustainability Committee was formed from the old Energy Management Committee.  Carlos Murillo was in charge of the Recycling Committee.  When Carlos Murillo resigned, it was decided to combine the two committees to form the Sustainability Committee.  There has been excellent attendance at all the meetings, which are held at 7:00 a.m.  Usually 15 – 16 people attend every meeting.

The Sustainability Committee rewrote the recycling plan and Jim explained it.  The overall goal is to reduce the waste the campus produces by 50 percent so that our actual landfill contribution will be reduced by 50 percent.  The Sustainability Committee is asking Operations Council to approve the recycling plan.

Frank asked why recycling is still being built on MCHS students, and who will handle the recycling duties during the summer.  Jim responded that during the summer Custodial Services will handle the recycling duties.  Frank thought that should be added to the plan.  Frank also asked about putting a well in the athletic field for the watering on campus.  Jim said that doesn’t really fit into what the Committee is doing unless it could save electricity.  Carol added that we are doing the campus watering with drinking water and Jim agreed that this is something that should be explored.  Jim wondered if Buildings and Grounds is working on this and Frank said he didn’t think so.  Jim will ask Bruce to bring this to the next Sustainability Committee meeting.    

The ASU is very busy and doesn’t really need anything extra this year.  However, the Sustainability Committee feels that if students aren’t involved in the recycling effort it won’t go anywhere.   More CCC student involvement is needed.  The Sustainability Committee is trying to get the ASU to come up with a plan along with Custodial Services and Buildings and Grounds.  

The CSE is putting together a speaker series for next year on the environment.  Jim said if anyone knows of a possible speaker they should let Jim know and he will forward the information on to Dr. Seti Sidharta.  

Ken brought up the recycling containers being used for trash.  Jim said this has been discussed many times at the Sustainability Committee meetings.  There really is no solution to this problem.  That is why the students need to get involved in the recycling effort.  Carol said employees also need to be more involved.  Currently, Custodial Services doesn’t pull trash out of the recycling containers.  They can’t do the sorting.  Better signage on the cans should be added to the plan so that the blue recycling bins are identified more clearly.    

The Sustainability Committee is considering showing a recycling film at All College Day.  Carol thought they could show the short film at fall 2009 All College Day.  Terence said he thought the theme for All College Day in fall would be Peace and Violence.  Carol doesn’t think showing the film would conflict with the theme of Peace and Violence.  Jim responded that the film still has to be made and showing the film at the spring 2009 All College Day may be more realistic.  

The lecture series could be announced at the fall All College Day.  The lecture series will run throughout the year and speakers are needed.  It will also be announced that the ASU must be a part of the recycling effort.  

Carol thanked Jim for taking on this huge task.  

Plans of Action

1.
Jim will ask Bruce King to put a well on the athletic field on the next Sustainability 


Committee Agenda.  

2.
Jim will take the suggested changes to the plan back to the Sustainability Committee.

3.
A short film on recycling will be made to show at the spring 2009 All College Day.

II.  Update on Recommendation for Green Building Standard

Carol informed Jim that the Operations Council approved investigating taking the green building standard to the next level.  Carol was talking to District Facilities about having the architect do a study and where they were going with that request.  There was a meeting with District Facilities and the architects about all new buildings being more green.  The architects will be expected to prepare a sustainability report for each building to be presented to the District Facilities Committee prior to the implementation of any design for any building.  The D.O. is expecting the architects to prepare this report, and Carol thinks this is what Operations Council wanted.  The state also wants new buildings to go beyond the current LEED standards and will fund an extra 1 percent of construction funds for energy management improvements.

Carol asked the Council how to proceed since it seems this is already being done.  Jim said Operations Council should make this an information item to College Council.  Frank would also like to know what exactly the District Facilities Committee is and how the colleges are represented on this committee.

Jim announced that Ray Pyle’s new employee, Brian Adair, will be attending all Sustainability Committee meetings.

Plan of Action
Carol will find out what the District Facilities Committee is and how the colleges will be kept informed.

III.  Update on Parking

Carol referred everyone to the new campus map that will be in the new schedule and catalog.  Chad said the signs have also been changed.  Everyone was impressed that now the parking lot numbering makes sense.  

The library parking lot is now numbered, Lot 8.  Benny asked if parking would be reinstated along Library Drive.  Parking won’t be reinstated along Library Drive due to safety issues and Benny will take this information back to Classified Senate.  There was some discussion about Library Drive.  It’s not labeled on the new map but it has always been called Library Drive.  Carol thought perhaps it should also be called Campus Drive like the rest of the road.  After some discussion, it was felt that Library Drive is very short, one way and should remain Library Drive.  The road adjacent to Lots 6 and 7 will be labeled Castro Road.  Chad will verify this before he confirms that with Claudia.

James noted that the small text on the left of the map hasn’t been changed.  Claudia has also sent the new map to Bruce King for his input.

Plans of Action’

1.
Chad will talk to Donna Floyd and Claudia Bussi about correcting the small text on the left of the map and labeling Library Drive and the strip of land between Lots 6 and 7.

2.
Carol will send an e-mail to the campus about the changes to the parking lot numbers.  She will mention the new parking lot numbering, the new Automotive Technology “AT” Building, the new parking annex, and the elimination of parking along Library Drive.

3.
The updated map with the correct text needs to be put on the website.

4. 
The changes to the parking lot numbering should be on the home webpage in large letters.

IV.  Other

A.  Bicycle Lockers
Bruce is having the locks for the bicycle lockers made now.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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